
Headteacher’s Newslet ter 23.9.22  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
The school has a long tradition of working with a wide range of local, national and global 
charities. Throughout the year, we run many fundraising events that help raise money for a 
variety of causes. This autumn term, we are continuing our tradition of collecting food for the 
Harold Hill Food Bank and a letter was sent out earlier this week to remind everyone that we 
are collecting the following: 
 

Long Life Milk 
Tinned  Meat 
Tinned Fish 
Tinned Veg 
Tinned Fruit 
Pasta Sauce 
Rice Pudding 

Instant Mash Potato 
Long Life Fruit Juice 

Toilet Roll 
 
In our Gospel Assembly on Monday 26th September, our children will be looking at Luke   
16:9-31 that will be read at Mass, making links to helping others as taught by Jesus to his    
followers. In our Gospel Assembly on Monday 3rd October, Margaret from CAFOD will be 
coming to speak to our children, discussing their work as a Catholic charity. Through these 
assemblies we are supporting our pupils to have a firm understanding of local and global  
issues and will be linking our charity work to the Gospel Values. 
 
On Tuesday 4th October both Year 2 and Year 4 will be hosting their very own Harvest     
Assemblies: 

Year 2 Harvest Assembly at 9:20am 
Year 4 Harvest Assembly at 10:00am   

 
Thank you for your continued support with our charity work. Mr Ashburn.  

# 3 

1 St Philomena’s 100% 

2 St Catherine’s 100% 

3 St John’s 100% 

4 St Martin’s 98.81% 

5 St Thomas’ 97.78% 

5 St Edmund’s  97.78% 

Top f ive  

‘ 

Breakfast  Club  

 The Breakfast Club is open. To book a 

place for your child/ren please use our 

Schoolcomms booking system. If you 

require any help or guidance with this 

booking system, please contact the 

school office on 01708 345200. 

Parents’ Evenings—BOOKING SYSTEM OPEN 
Our Parents’ Evening booking system is now open. Teachers will not be arranging              

appointments out of these allocated times. If you need support in booking an appointment or 

you have any questions please do not hesitate to call our School Office, who will be happy to 

help. 

Competition Winners—Young writers! 
Last Year, Mrs Stone (Key Stage 1 English Lead) entered our Year 2 pupils into the Little Riddlers 

Poetry Competition and we have just been informed that  20 of the poems written have been 

chosen to be published in “Little Riddlers 2022– Amazing Creations”. 

Thank you Mrs Stone for inspiring our pupils to be confident and passionate writers! 

 

Uniform—COATS 
All pupils should be attending school with a coat. These should be suitable for cold and wet 

weather, preferably with a hood.  

We encourage bright colours or coats with reflective strips to ensure that our children are 

clearly visible now that the mornings and evenings are darker.  

Warm, red waterproof coats are available to purchase online through our uniform stockists; 

however, purchasing this coat is not compulsory.  

https://schoolwearcentres.com/products/reversible-fleece-jackets  
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